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PRESS RELEASE 

29.05.2025 

Warning! 

Thunderstorm/Lightning and Heavy to Heavy Very with Extremely and Exceptionally Heavy 

Rainfall. 

 

As per Weather Forecast & Warning from IMD for Meghalaya 

For May 29, 2025:  

1. Heavy to Extremely with Exceptionally Heavy Rainfall is likely to occur over East Garo 

Hills, South West Khasi Hills and East Khasi Hills Districts at isolated places. 

2. Heavy to Very Heavy with Extremely Heavy Rainfall is very likely to occur over West 

Khasi Hills, Eastern West Khasi Hills, East Jaintia Hills, West Jaintia Hills and East Garo 

Hills Districts at isolated places.  

For May 30, 2025:  

1. Heavy to Extremely with Exceptionally Heavy Rainfall is likely to occur over East Garo 

Hills and East Khasi Hills Districts at isolated places.  

2. Heavy to Very Heavy with Extremely Heavy Rainfall is very likely to occur over West 

Khasi Hills, South West Khasi Hills, Eastern West Khasi Hills, East Jaintia Hills and West 

Jaintia Hills Districts at isolated places. 

In view of the prevailing weather conditions, the Meghalaya State Disaster Management 

Authority (MSDMA) urges all citizens of the state to take necessary precautions and remain vigilant. 

The current weather patterns may lead to risks such as flooding, landslides, lightning strikes, 

waterlogging, falling trees, and disruptions to utility services. 

Daily commuters and long-distance travelers are advised to plan their journeys carefully and 

avoid travel during periods of intense rainfall. Outdoor recreational activities should also be avoided 

during such times. 

Residents living in low-lying areas, near hillsides, or in locations with ongoing construction 

should stay alert for any signs of flooding, flash floods, or landslides. 

The public is strongly advised to stay updated with official weather bulletins and follow 

instructions issued by District Authorities to ensure safety during adverse weather conditions. 

District Authorities and DDMAs are closely monitoring the situation, and emergency response 

systems are on high alert. The MSDMA will continue to provide updates as necessary for public 

awareness. 
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